
Meeting 2019 April 29 

COUNCIL REPORT 

FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

HIS WORSHIP, THE MAYOR 
AND COUNCILLORS 

SUBJECT: CHILD CARE FACILITIES – FUNDING REQUEST 

RECOMMENDATIONS: 

1. THAT Council authorize the use of Community Benefit Bonus funds in the
amount of $4,000,000, inclusive of GST, to fund the design and
construction of child care facilities, as further outlined in Section 3.0 of this
report.

2. THAT Council authorize staff to explore the desirability and feasibility of
child care facilities in the building program for future community centres, as
outlined in Section 4.0 of this report.

REPORT 

The Financial Management Committee, at its meeting held on 2019 April 24, received 
and adopted the attached report seeking funding approval to undertake the detailed 
design and construction of the Stride Child Care Facility in partnership with the Burnaby 
School District #41. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Mayor M. Hurley 
Chair 

Councillor S. Dhaliwal 
Vice Chair 

Copied to: City Manager 
Director Planning and Building 
Director Engineering 
Director Parks, Recreation & Cultural Services 
Director Corporate Services 
Director Finance 
Director Public Safety and Community Services 
Assistant Director – Civic Building Projects 
Purchasing Manager 
City Solicitor 










